Catholic Parishes of St Mary's, Great Yarmouth and St Peter's, Gorleston

Serving the communities of Yarmouth, Gorleston, Acle & Caister

Administration address: The Rectory, St Mary's RC Church, Regent Road, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk. NR30 2AJ Tel: 01493-842001
Email: rectorystmarys@gmail.com Website: www.stmarysgy.org.uk

29th WEEK OF THE YEAR – 18th OCTOBER 2015 Divine Office Week 1

Day	Place	Time	Intention			
Saturday	29 th Sunday In Ordinary Time –World Mission Day -					
17 th Oct	Vigil Mass					
	Acle	17:00	Kenneth Harbord †			
	SM	18:00	Portuguese Mass			
Sunday	SP	09:00	People of the Parish			
18 th Oct	SM	11:00	Hugh Michael Sweeney †			
	Caister	17:00	Bob Holmes – Birthday †			
Monday	Feria					
	SM	10:00	Sr Teresa Walsh †			
Tuesday	Feria					
	SM	10:00	Gerard Gillies †			
Wednesday	Feria					
	SM	10:00	Jose Joaquim Grega †			
	Crematorium	13:20	Funeral Service James Dean			
	JPH	16:30	Myra Skoyles †			
Thursday	Feria					
	SP	12:00	Cecily †			
Friday	Friday <i>Feria</i>					
	School	10:00	Harvest Mass			
Saturday	Feria					
	SP	09:30	Exposition - Blessed Sacrament			
	SM	10:00	Rosa Maria Rente			
	SM	10:30	Sacrament of Confession			
	SM	19.00	Polish Mass			

Please remember in your prayers: all in the parish who are ill; Molly Able, Sadie Baker, Jeanette Charalambous, Jane Christie, Stephen Christie, Martin Cordingley, Anthony D'Arcy, Jean Foreman, Muriel Gale, Terry Good, Joyce Hastings, Rosemarie Hawkins, Janet Hood, Kevin and Mollie Marsden, Mary-Ann Moody-Cliffe, Nora Norton, Joe Paton, Beryl Pearson, Larry and Hermie Rooney, Winifred Sanderson, Lilian Skinner, Marta Sofia and Martha Sutton. May the Lord reach out his healing hand towards them.

Those whose anniversaries occur at this time; Lester Alger, Mary Atkins, Charles Blyth, Elizabeth Bullent, Robert Cotton, Gerald Dixon, David Duffell, Barry Eke, Elena Fella, Joy Frazer, Beryl Hanley, Frances Jermy, Eileen Maslanka, Aibhilynn McMahon, Jane Pease, Hillegonda Peacock, Doris Ree, Dennis Ruskin, Edward Stanton, Hugh Sweeney, Marguerite Titterington and Kathleen Turner. May they rest in peace.

ANNALIESA CANT who died this week, may she rest in peace and may the Lord comfort her family and friends.

A warm welcome to all our visitors this weekend

Registered Charity No: 278742

Information

Priest in Charge
Fr Philip Shryane
Assistant Priest
Fr Walter Chenyika

Parish Deacon

Rev Peter Glanville Tel: 01493 701341 Email:

glanville_peter@hotmail.com

Parish Office Hours

Wed & Thurs 8:00am-2:00pm Please don't ring on Tuesdays!

Schools

St Mary & St Peter Primary School Tel: 01493 445117 Notre Dame High School Norwich Tel: 01603 611431

Baptism

2 months notice required

Marriage
6 months notice required

Emergency Number

If you need a priest in an emergency please contact 01502 572453 (OLSS, Lowestoft)

Prayer of the week:

Loving Father, we pray for those baptised who no longer or rarely attend Church: that they will understand and experience in their hearts that Christ is the source unconditional love reconciliation. We pray for everyone who worships in our parish community: that we may find the right words and means to invite our absent brothers and sisters to return to the practice of their faith. Amen.

Parish Stewardship

Giving is an act of the heart. You may give without loving, but you cannot love without giving

Weekly Offertory Collection - St Mary's

Gift Aid	£122.20
Planned Giving	£55.73
Standing Orders	£250.00
Loose	£439.64
TOTAL	£867.57

Weekly Offertory Collection - St Peter's

Gift Aid	£198.50
Loose	£235.08
Standing Orders	£159.00
TOTAL	£592.58

Restoration Funding stands at: £77,246.43 (This excludes English Heritage Funding)

World Mission Sunday: The Holy Father invites all Catholics to contribute to a special collection for Missio, his official charity for overseas mission, and to unite in prayer, celebration and care for the mission of the Church. By supporting World Mission Day you are directly helping missionaries on over 1,000 dioceses bring hope and new life to people who do not yet know that they are precious in the eyes and heart of God. If you are able to gift aid your donation please complete your details on the envelope which are available at the back of Church – thank you for your generosity.

St Peter's Red Mission Boxes: could all red mission box holders please let me have your boxes for the donations to be included in this year's figures. If you are unable to get the box to me, please ring so I can collect it from you. Many thanks Barbara Clark (01493 661939). Reading of the Gospels: Fr David Ward will be reading aloud all 4 Gospels at Our Lady & St Walstan's Catholic Church (NR8 5AA) on Monday 9th November from 10:00 - 18:00 in aid of St Walstan's twin parish of Tahen, Cambodia & Let the Children Live. Sponsor forms available from 01603 742812: refreshments will be available during the day. See poster for details.

The Joy Of The Gospel – Preparing for the New Evangelisation 2015: the next learning together day is on Saturday 14th November, 11.00 – 15.00, at the Parish Pastoral Centre, Exeter Road, Newmarket. A group of experts from within the diocese and beyond will host open discussions on how to face difficult questions as faithful Catholics – to register go to learning_together_2015@yahoo.com or just turn up

World Youth Day 2016 in Krakow with Pope Francis, there are a few seats left in the Diocesan group, any young person over 17 who would like to go, please contact Fr Philip, the dead line for booking is the end of this month. It will be a great trip.

<u>National Mass Count:</u> will be taken at all Masses for the next 2 weekends.

St Mary's Teas After Mass: so far over £100 has been made, with the money contributing towards the cost of the work in the hall – thank you all & well done!

Forthcoming Diary Dates:

- GY Sunday School today 18th Oct no session 1st Nov
- 2. **GOR Sunday School** today 18th Oct no sessions 25th Oct or 1st Nov
- 3. **GOR SVP** next meeting Wed 28th Oct 9:15 in the Committee Room, St Peter's
- 4. **GY SVP** next meeting Wed 21st Oct 10:00 at St Ignatius, Caister
- First Holy Communion Wed 21st Oct 17.00
 18:00 in St Peter's Church Hall
- 6. **Journey in Faith** Wed 21st Oct at 20.00 in St Mary's Rectory
- 7. **St Peter's Bingo** next session Sat 24th Oct eves down at 19.00
- 8. **Meadow Farm Nursery School Coffee Morning** Thurs 26th Nov 10am-12 Noon in aid of SVP.

<u>First Holy Communion</u> continues on <u>Wednesday</u> 21st Oct at 17.00 at St Peter's Church Hall, all parents are reminded that you must bring the children to these classes for their preparation.

St Peter's Parish Council will meet on Thursday 22nd October at 19.30 in St Peter's Hall, we hope all the members will be able to attend; it is also an open meeting if others wish to attend, you are welcome.

St Peter's Autumn Fayre: on Saturday 24th Oct 10:30 in the hall. We still need:- bottles, sweets & chocolates all sizes before then. Cakes on the day please. Raffle tickets on sale in the hall after Mass. See Joan or Di for offers of help. Thank-you.

<u>Day of Reflections on Laudato Si':</u> will be held on Saturday 24th October from 11:00-15:00. Led by Henry Longbottom SJ, a former environmental lawyer studying for the priesthood, in the parish hall of St Mary's Church, Ipswich (IP4 4BD). Tea/coffee available but please bring a packed lunch. For more details please see poster on the noticeboard.

Food bank – weekend of 24th/25th October: Most useful items include tins of beans, soup, fruit, packets of rice, pasta, biscuits & cereals. Non-perishable items only please. Also toiletry items including soap, flannels, toothbrushes, toothpaste & shampoo. Collections at all Mass centres – thank you for your continued support for this much needed service

St Mary's Autumn Fair: will be held on Saturday 14th November. Donations needed of books, craft items, bottles, chocolates, new & nearly new, as well as gifts for the tombola & raffle please. Donations can be given to Mollie after 11am Mass or speak to Mollie (01493 844777), Laura or Vicky – all monies raised are for the Sunday school.

<u>St Peter's Christmas Coffee Morning:</u> on <u>Saturday 14th November</u> – more details to follow. For offers of help see Joan or Di.

Thank-you and goodbye: as we are moving back to Germany next week, we would like to thank all in St Peter's Parish for being so welcoming and lovely to us! We will definitely treasure the 5 years we've spent in Gorleston on Sea! Agnes, Piotr, Lukas and James Byrski